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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JUNE l, 1981 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers Jeffrey Siler 

Shirley Heintz 
Charles Taylor 
Russell Sweetman 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 

Council discussed the request of the City of Upper Arlington for 
financial assistance in their prevailing wage law case to be filed in 
the Ohio Supreme Court. In consideration of the benefit other 
Municipalities stand to receive in this case, Mayor Stone suggested that 
$100.00 be used from the Contingency Fund for this purpose. Council 
concurred with Mayor Stone's suggestion. 

Mayor Stone reviewed vacancies existing on the Community Fiscal 
Analysis Committee and asked for names of prospective appointees . 

Mr. Kenning recommended and Council concurred that An Ordinance 
Amending Resolution Number 22-75, Resolution Number 23-75 And Ordinance 
Number 44-75, And Providing A Flood Damage Prevention Program For The City 
Of Centerville, Ohio, be tabled during the Regular Council Meeting to 
follow, in order that it can be fully reviewed during a Council Work 
Session Meeting. 

As suggested by Mayor Stone, Council concurred to table Ordinance 
Number 12-81 following the Public Hearing to be held at the Council Meeting 
immediately following this Meeting. This is An Ordinance Amending Chapter 
191 Of The Centerville Municipal Code To Require The Filing Of Income Tax 
Returns By Persons Not Required To Pay Any Tax Because Of A Tax Credit For 
Taxes Paid To Other Municipalities. It was determined to be in the best 
interest not to consider this Ordinance until after the Income Tax Issue 
is considered by the electorate .on August 4. 

Mayor Stone reviewed a request by the Washington Township Trustees for 
the City's Engineering Department to perform a drainage study in the area 
of Peachcreek in Washington Township . Mr. Kenning outlined time, cost and 
manhours required and the effect this would have on the City of Centerville. 
Discussion revealed the fact that the City perhaps should not perform outside 
engineering studies, the workload is great enough within the City itself, there 
exists the possibility of a conflict of interest, and some City projects 
could suffer. Council concurred that this request not be granted and the 
Trustees be so notif. in wri ing, outlining all considerations. 

Marilyn J. Mclaughli 
Clerk of Council 


